CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

6TH JUNE, 2005

PRESENT:
Councillors Hinds and Devine



Alan Westwood, Alan Eastwood, John Spink, Mike Bleese,

Martin Vickers and Claire Edwards

Chris Southern attended part of the meeting.

· Record of the meeting held on 23rd May, 2005 – noted.

· Mobile phones – recent article in the Advertiser:-

· It was noted that the figure that had recently appeared in the Advertiser in respect of the Council’s mobile telephone bill had been inaccurate as it had mistakenly included VAT and the cost of NPHL calls, and had not taken into account the discounts that had been negotiated with the network provider.

· Assurance was given that (a) the Council had negotiated an excellent deal with the network provider, (b) the use of mobile phones was necessary and had improved efficiency within the Council, and (c) mobile phones were not used inappropriately by staff.

· It was noted that a scrutiny report had been produced in respect of this matter.

· John Spink to obtain information regarding savings that had been made by the Refuse Collection Service and NPHL since staff had been provided with mobile phones.

· Business Rates Write-offs – submitted a report requesting approval to write-off the irrecoverable business rates liabilities detailed within the report – approved.

· Exception to Standing Orders – submitted a report requesting the making of an exception to the Council’s Contractual Standing Orders to enable the Council to enter into a two year contract with Espresso Education Ltd for the purchase of an On-line Primary Teaching Resource – approved.

· Applications for VER from the Education and Leisure Directorate and the Chief Executive’s Directorate – approved.

· Local Authority Purchasing Partnership (LAPP) Contract Award for the Supply, Service and Maintenance of Sanitary, Medical, Sharps, Nappy and Clinical Waste Disposal Units on behalf of Bolton MBC, Greater Manchester Police, Oldham MBC, Salford City Council, Tameside MBC and Trafford MBC for the period 1st July, 2005 to 30th June, 2008 (or 30th June, 2009) – agreed that:-

· the above contract be awarded to PHS Group plc at an estimated total cost of £582,858 over the initial three year period and £777,144 (based on tendered rates) over a possible four year period,

· the Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services, or his appointed representative, be authorised to negotiate an optional 12 month extension to 30th June, 2009, conditional on unanimous agreement by user Authorities and satisfactory performance by the contractor during the initial contract period,

· the Head of Law and Administration be authorised to prepare the award document(s) as soon as possible.

· Customer Services – submitted a report summarising progress against the Service Plan for March 2005 in respect of (a) Salford Direct – Internal and External Services, (b) Community Telematics and (c) Business Development and Communications – noted.

· Martin Vickers to provide Councillor Devine with information regarding NPHL’s recent performance in respect of ring-backs.

· Customer and Support Services Outturn Budget and Budget Monitoring – submitted a report detailing the budget position for the year 2004/05 and highlighting the issues for 2005/06 and the position as at 31st March, 2005 – noted.

· Beacon Activity Report – Chris Southern circulated a document summarising progress and achievements to date – noted.

· Agreed – that the document be included in the evidence pack for the Comprehensive Performance Assessment.

· Former Police Station, Stanwell Road, Swinton – submitted for information a report to the Lead Member for Planning on 6th June, 2005, recommending that (a) the former Police Station on Stanwell Road, Swinton, be acquired subject to the provisionally agreed terms and conditions, (b) tenders be invited for the demolition of the building including site treatment to a standard which is suitable for temporary car parking, and (c) the Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services be instructed to complete the legal formalities – noted.

· Council’s Borrowing Requirement - John Spink reported that the Council had taken its borrowing requirement to £20m at an interest rate of 4.3% over 5 years.

· Disabled Access to Council Buildings - Mike Bleese to provide Councillor Hinds with information regarding the current situation in respect of this matter.

· Emergency Planning Unit - changes approved in the structure of the unit, which involved increasing the establishment by one post and the re-grading of existing staff – noted.
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